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AmMendments to Structural Planning Report

The test of the Heyne Tillett Steel Structural Planning Report for Arthur Stanley House, dated 20-Jul-17, is
amended as follows following revisions to the redevelopment scheme.

Structural Planning Report text

Amendment

1 Introduction

Heyne Tillett Steel have been appointed by
1923 Mortimer Investments Ltd. as consulting
structural engineers to develop a structural
scheme for the proposed redevelopment of
Arthur Stanley House, Tottenham Street,
London to support a planning application to
Camden Council.

The scheme has been developed with Allford
Hall Monaghan Morris architects and Green
Building Design Consultants services engineers.

This report describes research, studies and
investigations of the current site. The existing
building is appraised and the proposed scheme
for the site is described. The impact of the
works on existing and neighbouring structures
is also discussed.

In support of this planning application, a
geotechnical desk study has been undertaken
by CGL to assess the ground conditions and
the potential for contamination at the site. Fre
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A Flood Risk Assessment and a Surface Water
Management Plan for the development have
been described in the HTS Drainage Strategy
Report.

They have also carried out a Basement Impact
Assessment, which is included with this
application.
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4.1.3 Building re-coring

The eastern stairs are proposed to be
removed. No re-coring is now proposed.

4.1.4 Central downstand beam removal
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To avoid the need for temporary propping to
the existing slabs, the steel beams will be
installed each side of the concrete beams and
face fixed to the central columns prior to the
demolition of the concrete beams.

One bay of existing spine beams is now
proposed to be removed per floor
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4.1.6 Pavement lightwell modification

No modifications are now proposed to the
pavement lightwell infill.
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4.2.3 Foundations

Foundations to the new concrete buildings will
consist of CFA piles under RC pile caps. The
existing Basement 2 slab will be breken-baeck
tecally to allow the installation of new pile caps.

Vertical movement joints will be installed at the
interfaces between existing and proposed
foundations to allow differential vertical
movements.

Foundations adjacent to the existing basement
perimeter (both externally and adjacent to
Arthur Stanley House) are to be offset from the
site boundary to minimise the excavation of
existing strip foundations.

Excavation within the basement to form new
pile caps and lift pits will require control
measures to prevent water ingress—tmay-be
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broken out

This will likely involve dewatering to lower the
ground water level within the basement area in
which excavation works will take place

The proposed development involves lowering
the level of the basement slab locally to the
residential block. This will be achieved by

forming a secant pile wall to enable excavation.

The impact of this on the surrounding area is
discussed in the CGL Basement Impact
Assessment.
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